
 City Council Report 
 
 
Date: August 24, 2020 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Deputy City Manager/Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Ratification of the Emergency Purchase of N95 Respirator Masks for the 
Mesa Fire and Medical Department (Citywide) (Funded by Department of 
Justice 2020 Coronavirus Emergency Supplemental Grant Funds) 

 
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the emergency purchase as recommended. 
 
The Mesa Fire and Medical Department and Purchasing recommend ratifying the purchase 
from the contract with LCN Global, LLC dba, Amston Tool Company, at $85,102.51. 
 
Background / Discussion.   
 
This emergency purchase provided for 30,240 N95 Respirator Masks for immediate use 
necessary for Mesa's first responders (Mesa Fire and Medical and Police Departments) 
and other City Departments in response to the COVID-19 pandemic.  
 
N95 masks are used for first responders during the Coronavirus pandemic and availability 
continues to be challenging. The City believed the price quoted in the market at that time to 
be fair and reasonable at $2.60 per mask and the masks were available. 
 
The City Manager’s Office authorized the emergency procurement as necessary for the 
immediate preservation of public health and public safety on 5/4/2020. 
 
Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Emergency Purchase 
Procurement Type:  Single Quote 
Contract Number:  2020234 
Funding:  Will be submitted for Federal grant fund reimbursement (GR04372001) 


